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Council Meeting Number 10-2021 
Addendum Number 3 
Tuesday, April 6, 2021 

 

Delegations 

The consent of Council is requested for the addition of Delegation Numbers 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6. 

1. Bob Clark will appear before Council to speak to Clause 4 of Report Number 40: 

Received from the Chief Administrative Officer (Recommend) with respect to Update on 

Kingston Inner Harbour Contaminated Sediment Management Project.  

2. Alan Giacomin will appear before Council to speak to Clause 4 of Report Number 40: 

Received from the Chief Administrative Officer (Recommend) with respect to Update on 

Kingston Inner Harbour Contaminated Sediment Management Project. 

3. Lesley Rudy will appear before Council to speak to Clause 4 of Report Number 40: 

Received from the Chief Administrative Officer (Recommend) with respect to Update on 

Kingston Inner Harbour Contaminated Sediment Management Project. 

4. Moved by Councillor Doherty 

Seconded by Councillor Hill 

That Clauses 12.9 and 12.11 of the City of Kingston Procedural By-Law 2021-41 be 

waived in order to allow Elvira Hufschmid to speak to Clause 4 of Report Number 40: 

Received from the Chief Administrative Officer (Recommend) with respect to Update on 

Kingston Inner Harbour Contaminated Sediment Management Project. 

5. Moved by Councillor Doherty 

Seconded by Councillor Hill 

That Clauses 12.9 and 12.11 of the City of Kingston Procedural By-Law 2021-41 be 

waived in order to allow Mabyn Armstrong to speak to Clause 4 of Report Number 40: 

Received from the Chief Administrative Officer (Recommend) with respect to Update on 

Kingston Inner Harbour Contaminated Sediment Management Project. 

6. Moved by Councillor Hutchison 

Seconded by Councillor McLaren 

That Clauses 12.9 and 12.11 of the City of Kingston Procedural By-Law 2021-41 be 

waived in order to allow Mary Farrar to speak to Clause 4 of Report Number 40: Received 

from the Chief Administrative Officer (Recommend) with respect to Update on Kingston 

Inner Harbour Contaminated Sediment Management Project. 
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Communications 

The consent of Council is requested for the addition of Communication Numbers 10-435, 10-

436,10-437,10-438, 10-439,10-440, 10-441 and 10-442. 

10-435 Correspondence received from Joan Bowie and Sue Bazley, Co-Chairs, Williamsville 

Community Association, with respect to Planning Report Number PC-21-026 – File 

Number D35-001-2021, dated April 5, 2021. 

(Distributed to all members of Council on April 6, 2021) 

(Attached to Addendum Number 3 as schedule page 1) 

10-436 Correspondence received from Helen Finley with respect to Proposal re Heritage 

Application Fee, dated April 5, 2021. 

(Distributed to all members of Council on April 6, 2021) 

(Attached to Addendum Number 3 as schedule pages 2-3) 

10-437 Correspondence received from Donna Lounsbury with respect to Planning Report 

Number PC-21-026, dated April 5, 2021. 

(Distributed to all members of Council on April 6, 2021) 

(Attached to Addendum Number 3 as schedule page 4) 

10-438 Correspondence received from Bob Clark, Metalcraft Marine with respect to Kingston 

Inner Harbour, dated April 6, 2021. 

(Distributed to all members of Council on April 6, 2021) 

(Attached to Addendum Number 3 as schedule pages 5-19) 

10-439 Correspondence received from Christine Sypnowich, President, Barriefield Village 

Association with respect to Heritage Application Fees, dated April 6, 2021. 

(Distributed to all members of Council on April 6, 2021) 

(Attached to Addendum Number 3 as schedule page 20) 

10-440 Correspondence received from Laura Murray with respect to concerns about dredging 

and capping the Cataraqui River, dated April 6, 2021. 

(Distributed to all members of Council on April 6, 2021) 

(Attached to Addendum Number 3 as schedule pages 21-22) 
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10-441 Correspondence received from Matthew Keevil with respect to Kingston Inner Harbour, 

dated April 6, 2021. 

(Distributed to all members of Council on April 6, 2021) 

(Attached to Addendum Number 3 as schedule pages 23-24) 

10-442 Correspondence received from Axel and Elisabeth Roose with respect to 2nd Dwelling 

on property of 915 Alnwick Lane. 

(Distributed to all members of Council on April 6, 2021) 

(Attached to Addendum Number 3 as schedule page 25) 

 

 



From: Joan Bowie 
Sent: April 5, 2021 9:13 PM 
To: Paterson,Bryan <bpaterson@cityofkingston.ca>; Doherty,Bridget <bdoherty@cityofkingston.ca>; 
Oosterhof,Gary <goosterhof@cityofkingston.ca>; McLaren,Jeff <jmclaren@cityofkingston.ca>; Neill,Jim 
<jneill@cityofkingston.ca>; Osanic,Lisa <losanic@cityofkingston.ca>; Holland,Mary Rita 
<mrholland@cityofkingston.ca>; Stroud,Peter <pstroud@cityofkingston.ca>; Hutchison,Rob 
<rhutchison@cityofkingston.ca>; Kiley,Robert <rkiley@cityofkingston.ca>; Boehme, Ryan N. 
<rboehme@cityofkingston.ca>; Chapelle,Simon <schapelle@cityofkingston.ca>; Hill,Wayne 
<whill@cityofkingston.ca> 
Cc: Agnew,Paige <pagnew@cityofkingston.ca>; Agarwal,Sukriti <sagarwal@cityofkingston.ca>; 
Robidoux,Meghan <mrobidoux@cityofkingston.ca>; Sue Bazely ; City Clerk 
<CityClerk@cityofkingston.ca> 
Subject: Planning Report Number PC-21-026. File Number D35-001-2021  

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments or 
clicking links, especially from unknown senders.

To the Mayor and Council, 

The working group of the Williamsville Community Association requests that council 
approve the proposed new ZBL as described in Report Number PC-21-026 File Number 
D35-001-2021. 

Limiting the number of bedrooms to eight per lot will encourage construction of housing that 
is more affordable and accessible to a wider populaton than the inappropriate large infill 
developments recently approved and built in our near campus neighbourhoods. This 
proposed new ZBL is supported by the Official Plan Section 3.3.D.3." Any new or 
redeveloped residential uses intended as off-campus housing must be designed and built to 
be viable for a wider housing market. The City may therefore restrict density by limiting the 
number of bedrooms or habitable rooms per residential unit through the zoning by-
law.  Sections 2.6, 2.7 and 8 of this Plan must be addressed in the review of off-campus 
housing proposals." 

We thank planning staff for their consultations with our neighbourhood association. 

Joan Bowie and Sue Bazely  
Co-Chairs  
Williamsville Community Association 

April 6, 2021
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April 05, 2021 
 
 
Mayor and Members of Council 
City of Kingston, 
City Hall 
Kingston, Ontario 
 
 

Re: Proposal re Heritage Application Fee 
 
Dear Mayor Paterson and Members of Council, 
 
I have been involved with the preservation and restoration of  
Kingston’s  heritage buildings in a number of ways  since the 
proclamation of the Kingston Heritage Act, which pre-dates 
the Ontario Heritage Act. 
 
I have been an applicant on numerous occasions, served on 
a number of heritage committees/working groups, 
volunteered countless hours of researching and writing for 
the designation programme, attended endless LACAC,  
Heritage Committee and Heritage Kingston meetings and 
promoted Kingston as potentially the prime heritage city in 
Canada as well as explaining to owners of heritage 
properties, the value of quality restoration to them and to the 
City. 
 
My husband and I have also restored 5 heritage residences 
and one apartment building in the Sydenham Heritage 
District.  We are familiar with the costs involved in 
undertaking quality restoration work and the process which 
the City requires.    
 
I would ask you think about the considerable contribution 
which owners/restorers of heritage properties make to the 
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City’s economy.  In the early 1960s when we restored our 
first house on Wellington Street, people could not 
understand why we would move to a “slum”.  The financial 
investment to restore Sydenham Heritage District and 
Barriefield Heritage Conservation District, as well as heritage 
properties located in other parts of Kingston which the City 
views as part of its tourism economy has been made almost 
exclusively by private citizens.  The exceptions come from 
Ontario Heritage Foundation and the City’s small grants 
programme.  

Owners of heritage properties who undertake major or minor 
restoration projects are already faced with fees for building 
permits, encroachment permits, utility costs before they even 
begin.  Some also face the cost of a heritage consultant as 
well as an architect and structural engineer.  Then there is 
the cost of the actual work itself – masonry, millwork,  
upgrading of electricity and plumbing,  sometimes demolition 
and replacement. 

This permit fee will, I predict, become a further disincentive 
and work on heritage properties will be done without City 
involvement.  The City needs to do all it can to encourage 
involvement of heritage property owners in the City’s 
heritage programme.  This proposal will have the opposite 
effect and I encourage Council to reject it. 

Sincerely, 

Helen Finley 

April 6, 2021
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From: Donna Lounsbury  
Sent: April 5, 2021 5:47 PM 
To: City Clerk <CityClerk@cityofkingston.ca> 
Subject:  

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments or 
clicking links, especially from unknown senders.

Good afternoon, 
As a resident of Sydenham District, living close to Queen’s, I have been closely following the City’s 
activities of late related to the new Zoning by-law. In particular, I strongly support the Zoning By-law 
amendment limiting the number of bedrooms per lot to eight as described in the Report to 
Council Number PC-21-026.   

I believe that these changes are urgently needed to control the large out of scale developments which 
seem to be springing up recently in the neighbourhoods close to Queen’s.  

Many thanks for passing on this message. 

Sincerely, 
Donna Lounsbury 

Sent from Mail for Windows 10 

April 6, 2021
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Christine Sypnowich 
President, Barriefield Village Association 

 
 

6 April 2021 

Dear Mayor Paterson and Kingston City Councillors, 

I am writing to support the motion from Heritage Kingston to reconsider the recent imposition of a $300 fee on 
applications for heritage permits.   

There is no question that the new fee risks several negative consequences, as follows: 
1. The imposition of this fee will generate ill will and resentment towards the City and its efforts to conserve

heritage.  Heritage property owners already face significant additional costs in maintenance and restoration. 
2. The fee will provide a disincentive to owners of heritage properties to apply for heritage permits.
3. The City will find that its heritage assets are slowly but surely undermined and destroyed.

I understand that one of the arguments for fees is to raise revenue to support heritage planning at the City.  However, 
it would be better to levy fines against those who make alterations to heritage properties without permits, or who 
make alterations that are inconsistent with the permits they’ve obtained.  At present there’s no system in place for 
monitoring compliance, let alone exacting penalties.  Charging fees punishes those who seek to follow heritage 
guidelines, whilst allowing ‘bad heritage citizens’ to undermine the heritage assets of the City with impunity. 

The following example vividly illustrates the importance of encouraging residents to apply for permits: there was 
some upset in Barriefield a couple of years ago when a resident made an alteration which was out of keeping with the 
Heritage Conservation District guidelines. It turned out the property owner had not applied for a permit.  Residents 
pursued this with the City, and the upshot was approval after the fact, when it was clearly an improper alteration.  
There was no fine.  The combination of heritage permit fees and no follow-up or monitoring of alterations means this 
problem will only get worse. 

It is worth pointing out, in addition, that the decision to impose this fee was undertaken without proper engagement 
with the Heritage Kingston committee, owners of heritage properties, or the public.  In a December report updating 
fees, the City buried the new imposition of the heritage permit fee, no matter how minor the project (note also that 
heritage work often involves rethinking original plans), without any consultation with the Heritage Kingston 
committee or any other stakeholders.  (See the recent Coalition of Kingston Communities report card). 

I urge you to reconsider and reject the new policy of imposing a fee for heritage applications in order more adequately 
to protect the unique heritage assets of our wonderful city.  Many thanks for your consideration. 

Yours sincerely, 

Christine Sypnowich 
President, Barriefield Village Association, on behalf of the BVA Board 

April 6, 2021
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From: Laura Murray   
Sent: April 6, 2021 1:23 PM 
To: Hutchison,Rob <rhutchison@cityofkingston.ca>; Doherty,Bridget <bdoherty@cityofkingston.ca>; 
Osanic,Lisa <losanic@cityofkingston.ca>; Stroud,Peter <pstroud@cityofkingston.ca>; Jim Neill 

; Holland,Mary Rita <mrholland@cityofkingston.ca>; McLaren,Jeff 
<jmclaren@cityofkingston.ca> 
Cc: City Clerk <CityClerk@cityofkingston.ca> 
Subject: concerns about dredging and capping the Cataraqui River 

 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments or 
clicking links, especially from unknown senders. 

  

Dear Councillors –  
 
Let me add my voice to say I’m alarmed at the idea of dredging the river. I’m no scientist. 
Maybe it’s the only thing to do. But I will not be convinced unless I hear and digest a sustained 
discussion and debate between scientists with different views — and I hope you won’t be 
convinced in haste either.  
 
Like so many residents of downtown Kingston, I spent more time than usual by the river this 
winter, watching the beavers, muskrats, birds, ice, skaters, etc. etc. – we all noticed so much life 
there. I’m not as sure as some others that “the earth is healing itself” – I’m not naïve about the 
persistence of toxins — but on the other hand I’m not at all sure that the destruction involved 
in dredging will produce a better outcome. It sounds to me like mid-20th century solutions for 
inner cities: raze the thing, and start from scratch. We all know how that turned out. An 
unlivable habitat.  
 
I also wonder who has been lobbying for this. I can’t see the Federal government putting out 
such a huge amount of money without pressure from somewhere. They have lots of other toxic 
sites to clean up. Not to mention a lot of other important things to spend money on in these 
days.  
 
I should also mention that I’m part of a multi-year Social Sciences and Humanities Research 
Council of Canada research project to study Belle Park as a microcosm of approaches to waste, 
recreation, wetlands, and Indigenous spaces. As part of the preparation for this project I read 
the history of the City of Kingston’s big spending to defend itself against the lawsuit about the 
landfill leachate that was damaging the river. It behooves the city to act responsibly this time 
round — not to avoid dealing with the consequences of toxins — but to make sure the cure is 
not worse than the disease.  
 
I hope you will vote to get the information you need, and we all need.  
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All very best, Laura. 

Laura J. Murray, Queen’s University (she/her)

Professor, Department of English 

Co-Director, Graduate Program in Cultural Studies 

Coinvestigator, “A Totem Pole on a Pile of Garbage: Contending with Colonial and Environmental Violence 

in Kingston, Ontario” (SSHRC Insight Grant)

Director, Swamp Ward and Inner Harbour History Project (SWIHHP): http://www.swampwardhistory.com

Queen’s University is located in Ka’tarohkwi on traditional Anishinaabe and Haudenosaunee territory. 

April 6, 2021
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2019-04-06 

Statement of concern regarding proposed contaminant remediation by dredging and capping in 

Kingston Inner Harbour: 

I am a Boreal Ecology PhD candidate at Laurentian University with expertise focusing on the population 

ecology of freshwater turtles and I have familiarity with Kingston Inner Harbour, which is the site of the 

proposed remediation project. In 2019 I assisted with field research focusing on turtles— including 

nesting surveys and VHF radio telemetry of Northern Map Turtles (Graptemys geographica)—with the 

Friends of Kingston Inner Harbour in partnership with the Dr. Steve Lougheed’s lab at Queen’s 

University. Dredging poses a substantial direct mortality threat to turtles and other vertebrates (e.g., 

Aresco and Gunzberger; 2004). Eastern Musk Turtles, Sternotherus odoratus; Northern Map Turtles; 

Snapping Turtles, Chelydra serpentina; and Painted Turtles, Chrysemys picta have been observed in are 

closely adjacent to the proposed surface sediment dredging areas.  I am concerned that the proposed 

dredging and capping procedures are targeting habitat areas that are used intensively by turtle species-

at-risk without any documented assessment of the risks or benefits to these populations and seemingly 

without consideration for how to mitigate potential direct mortality. Given the slow life-history of these 

species, most with generation times approaching or exceeding 30 years (COSEWIC 2002; 2009; 2018), 

there is a high potential for long-lasting harm to these populations (e.g. Keevil et al. 2018).  The 

proposed dredging procedure should not proceed without serious and careful consideration of potential 

harms to sensitive populations and ways to mitigate these risks. 

Sincerely, 

Matthew G. Keevil, PhD Candidate,  

Dept. of Biology, Laurentian University, Sudbury, ON, Canada 
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To: City Council 

Re: 2nd Dwelling on the Property of 915 Alnwick Lane 

We are reaching out to get allowance for the possible construction of a 2nd 

dwelling on this property big enough to accommodate a family with children in a 

4 bedroom house. 

Reasons: 

1.The 915 Alnwick Lane Property covers about 7 acres. This is a lot of room for 2

houses, especially compared to newly developed subdivisions, e.g. HWY 15 

holding family homes. 

2.All other homes in our neighborhood are big enough to accomodate 4-5

persons, a family cannot dwell in the existing  little house. 

3.To our understanding formerly there had been the Mc Amey Residence at this

property which was even smaller in property size at the given time plus the now 

existing dwelling which had “ cottage status” and has always been named “ the 

Cottage”. The main house was larger than the cottage. We are just applying to re-

establish the former status, a main house and the cottage. 

4.All required tests and studies like Septic Design and Hydrogeological

Assessment were conducted by companies of high reputation ( Groundwork 

Engineering, Malroz) with more than satisfying results: 

There is a design and lots of room for a new septic system big enough to serve 

5 potential persons 

 The existing well provides 4.3 times of the daily demand of water calculated 

on a 4 bedroom home for a total of 5 people should it be fully occupied. 

Based on all these facts we apply for the allowance of a 2nd dwelling on 915 

Alnwick Lane with 4 bedrooms 

 Sincerely, 

 Axel and Elisabeth Roose,  
April 6, 2021
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